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Subject: Reminder: Webinar on Cultural Awareness- January 17, 2017

Dear ADSSP and ADI-SSS Grantees and Collaborative Partners,

As a reminder, we will be presenting the webinar, Cultural Awareness in Dementia Care on January 17, 2017 from
1:00-2:00 p.m. Eastern. In this new webinar series, the Administration for Community Living's National Alzheimer's
and Dementia Resource Center has partnered with the American Society on Aging.
This webinar will share the design and steps for implementation related to the Minnesota Board on Aging's Cultural 
Awareness in Dementia Care initiative. American Indian and Somali cultural consultants will share their experience in 
working with service providers to strengthen capacity to provide culturally enhanced services.
Pre-registration is required—Additional information on the webinar and registration instructions can be found at:
http://www.asaging.org/web-seminars/cultural-awareness-dementia-care

Please note, complimentary CEUs are available through this webinar. For more information on CEUs and approved
accreditation providers, please go to this link: http://asaging.org/ceus-web-seminars
In addition, the webinar will be recorded and available for viewing at nadrc.acl.gov.

If you have questions, please contact Sari Shuman at sshuman@rti.org.

Thanks,
National Alzheimer's and Dementia Resource Center
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